
 

 
  

Providing a safe and welcoming, sustainable, prime community. 
 

 
 

August 17, 2021 
 
 
Dear Resident: 
 
Subject: Daniels Drain Project- Information Meeting 
 
You are cordially invited to attend an informational meeting on THURSDAY, AUGUST 
26, 2021 AT 6 PM at the Meridian Township Hall, 5151 Marsh Road, to discuss the 
Daniels Drain project. You are being invited because you own property in the drainage 
district and your property contributes storm water to the drain. As a contributor to the 
storm water system, your property will be assessed to pay for a portion of the 
improvements as determined by the Meridian Township Board through a special 
assessment process.  
 
These drain improvements were requested by a petition to the Ingham County Drain 
Commissioner on behalf of the residents of the district after several Township Board 
meetings and public hearings soliciting the opinions of the property owners in the 
district in 2015 and 2016.  
 
The Township share of the total $6,796,838 project is $5,536,644. Although the full cost 
of the project may be assessed to the benefiting property owners, the Township Board 
has indicated that they will fund 50% of the $5,536,644 from the Township General Fund.  
 
Assessments of the remaining cost ($2,768,322) will be apportioned using the principles 
of *benefits derived*. This will involve many factors including size of the parcel, land use 
type, amount of runoff, unique property characteristics, etc. The special assessment 
process involves multiple public meetings, two public hearings and direct notices to the 
impacted property owners. Individual property assessment amounts are determined as 
part of this process. Upon final approval of the special assessment roll, it is anticipated 
that the first payment would be due in the summer of 2022. 
 
The meeting on August 26, 2021 will provide information on the history of the project, 
project plans, construction schedule and the special assessment process.  
 
We look forward to your attendance at the August 26, 2021 meeting. If you have any 
questions regarding this project or the upcoming meeting, please feel free to contact the 
Meridian Department of Public Works at 517.853.4440 or by email at 
dpw@meridian.mi.us . 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Derek N. Perry 
Deputy Township Manager 
Director of Public Works & Engineering 
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5151 Marsh Road 
Okemos, MI 48864 
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Township Board: 
 
Ronald J. Styka 
Township Supervisor 
 
Deborah Guthrie 
Township Clerk 
 
Phil Deschaine 
Township Treasurer 
 
Patricia Herring 
Jackson 
Township Trustee 
 
Dan Opsommer 
Township Trustee 
 
Kathy Ann Sundland 
Township Trustee 
 
Courtney Wisinski 
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Frank L. Walsh 
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